# STATEMENT BY THE PRIME MINISTER, BANKSTOWN MEETING, 15 MAY, 1974

SIR ROBERT ASKIN HAS SHOWN A RECKLESS AND IRRESPONSIBLE INDIFFERENCE TO THE NEEDS OF New South Wales AND THE OPPORTUNITIES HELD OUT TO HIM BY THE AUSTRALIAN GOVERNMENT FOR FRUITFUL CO-OPERATION.

This great defender of Tederalism, this self-styled apostle of Commonwealth-State co-operation, has rejected nearly every initiative for co-operation put forward by the Australian Government during the past 17 months.

HIS DOCTRINAIRE OBSESSION WITH STATE RIGHTS HAS COST THE PEOPLE OF NEW SOUTH WALES DEARLY.

IT HAS SET BACK BY MONTHS - PERHAPS YEARS - THEIR
PROSPECTS FOR BETTER URBAN TRANSPORT, FOR YOUTH CENTRES, FOR
HEALTH SERVICES, FOR REASONABLE LAND PRICES.

TIME AND AGAIN SIR ROBERT ASKIN HAS REFUSED EVEN TO ACKNOWLEDGE OFFERS FROM THE AUSTRALIAN GOVERNMENT OF HELP AND CO-OPERATION. MONTHS HAVE PASSED WITHOUT A REPLY TO OUR LETTERS.

Gove relation EPremier N.S.W. x

YET THE AUSTRALIAN GOVERNMENT HAS TREATED SIR ROBERT ASKIN AND THE NEW SOUTH WALES GOVERNMENT WITH UNPARALLELED GENEROSITY. OUR PAYMENTS TO NEW SOUTH WALES HAVE INCREASED SUBSTANTIALLY IN EVERY AREA.

OUR TOTAL SPECIFIC PURPOSE PAYMENTS TO NEW SOUTH WALES ARE ESTIMATED AT \$540,265,000 THIS FINANCIAL YEAR. Under Mr. Snedden's last Budget these payments totalled \$294,562,000 for 1972/73.

OUR TOTAL SPECIFIC CAPITAL GRANTS WILL GO UP FROM \$160,793,000 TO AN ESTIMATED \$332.062,000.

Our general revenue grants will go up from \$537,000,000 to an estimated \$581,000,000.

OUR TOTAL PAYMENTS OF ALL KINDS WILL GO UP FROM \$331,000,000 TO AN ESTIMATED \$1,121,000,000.

LET ME GIVE SOME SPECIFIC EXAMPLES.

Financial Grants-treatments to N.S.W. State GOVT In specific purpose capital payments, the Last States.

In specific purpose capital payments, the last Snedden Budget gave \$10,522,000 for universities; we will Cut give \$17,676,000. The Liberals gave \$10,637,000 for schools, we will give \$32,029,000. The Liberals gave \$107,000 for senior citizen centres; we will give \$310,000. The Liberals gave \$3,500,000 for housing; we will give \$86,000,000. The Liberals gave \$2,821,000 for Aboriginal advancement; we will give \$3,715,000. The Liberals gave \$85,590,000 for the Commonwealth Aid Roads program; we will give \$98,270,000.

In specific purpose revenue payments, the Liberals gave \$32,155,000 for universities: we will give \$79,437,000. The Liberals gave nothing for technical training: we will give \$5,801,000. The Liberals gave \$15,046,000 for schools; we will give \$34,053,000. The Liberals gave nothing for pre-schools: we will give \$1,300,000. The Liberals gave nothing for urban improvement: we have given \$5,066,000 for the Western sector of Sydney alone.

I HAVE TO ADMIT THERE IS ONE AREA WHERE OUR PAYMENTS
HAVE FALLEN DRASTICALLY. THAT IS IN UNEMPLOYMENT RELIEF.

The Last Liberal Government gave New South Wales \$37,220,000 for unemployment relief. Our estimated total for suremployment this financial year is \$4,530,000.

## LAND COMMISSION

SIR ROBERT ASKIN HAS SHOWN UTTER CONTEMPT FOR THE HARDSHIPS SUFFERED BY YOUNG HOMESEEKERS IN HIS STATE. HE HAS DONE NOTHING TO CHECK THE SOARING COST OF LAND IN NEW SOUTH WALES.

LAND COSTS IN SYDNEY ARE THE HIGHEST IN AUSTRALIA. THE AVERAGE PRICE OF A BLOCK OF LAND IS \$18,500. THE NEW SOUTH WALES GOVERNMENT HAS REFUSED TO USE ITS POWERS TO CHECK THE LAND SPIRAL, DESPITE THE FACT THAT IN HIS 1970 ELECTION CAMPAIGN SIR ROBERT PROMISED ACTION ON PRICES, INCLUDING A ROYAL COMMISSION. HE HAS DONE NOTHING TO HONOUR THAT PROMISE.

THE AUSTRALIAN GOVERNMENT'S POLICY IS TO ESTABLISH LAND COMMISSIONS IN EACH STATE TO BUY UP TRACTS OF RESIDENTIAL LAND AND SELL THEM AT FAIR PRICES TO HOMESEEKERS.

LOOK AT THE SORRY RECORD OF DELAY AND OBSTRUCTION BY THE ASKIN GOVERNMENT.

I WROTE TO THE PREMIER ON 27 DECEMBER 1972 OUTLINING THE AUSTRALIAN GOVERNMENT'S LAND PROPOSALS AND ASKING FOR EARLY MEETINGS. THE PREMIER WROTE ON 15 FEBRUARY NOMINATING OFFICIALS FOR DISCUSSIONS.

WE INFORMED SIR ROBERT ON 21 AUGUST 1973 OF THE AUSTRALIAN GOVERNMENT'S INITIAL OFFER OF \$30 MILLION TO THE STATES FOR 1973/74 FOR LAND COMMISSION PURPOSES. NOTHING HAS BEEN RECEIVED FROM THE PREMIER APART FROM A FORMAL ACKNOWLEDGEMENT DATED 30 AUGUST 1973.

New South Wales was to get \$10.5 million in 1973/74 with a similar amount in 1974/75 for commitments entered into in 1973/74.

### URBAN PUBLIC TRANSPORT

We have offered New South Wales grants totalling \$28.6 million for urban public transport projects commenced in 1973/74. Of this total, \$12.6 million was to be provided in 1973/74 and the remainder over the next four financial years.

Transfort

THE DRAFT AGREEMENT WAS SENT TO THE PREMIER ON 20

MARCH 1974.

HE IS STILL ARGUING

ABOUT MODIFICATIONS TO THE AGREEMENT.

YET THE PREMIERS OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA AND SOUTH AUSTRALIA HAVE ALREADY SIGNED THE AGREEMENT. THEY SIGNED IT ON 28 MARCH 1974. I SIGNED THE AGREEMENT ON 29 MARCH.

### **GROWTH CENTRES**

I WROTE TO THE PREMIER ON 21 AUGUST 1973 OFFERING Control \$9.4 MILLION IN 1973/74 FOR HOLSWORTHY/CAMPBELLTOWN, BATHURST/ORANGE AND GOSFORD/WYONG. I WROTE AGAIN ON 11 SEPTEMBER PROPOSING AN EARLY MEETING OF MINISTERS.

THE PREMIER REPLIED ON 19 NOVEMBER ASKING FOR AN INDICATION, IN ADVANCE OF ANY SUCH MEETINGS, OF THE LIKELY TERMS OF AUSTRALIAN GOVERNMENT ASSISTANCE.

DETAILED PROPOSALS WERE SUBMITTED TO THE PREMIER ON 12 FEBRUARY 1974. This was acknowledged by the Premier on 22 February but there has been no further correspondence.

## QUEANBEYAN BRIDGE.

ON 25 FEBRUARY I WROTE TO SIR ROBERT OFFERING THAT THE NATIONAL CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION SHARE THE COSTS OF CONSTRUCTING A NEW BRIDGE OVER THE RAILWAY LINE AT QUEANBEYAN AS PART OF A FOUR LANE DIVIDED ROAD LINK BETWEEN CANBERRA AND QUEANBEYAN, WITH THE NEW SOUTH WALES DEPARTMENT OF MAIN ROADS AND THE STATE RAILWAYS. THIS LETTER, AND A

#### HOSPITALS

WE ALLOCATED \$4 MILLION TO NEW SOUTH WALES FOR CONSTRUCTION OF A NEW TEACHING HOSPITAL AT WESTMEAD.

This money has never been used.

Dospitals.

On 7 December last Sir Robert Askin wrote to me requesting that \$500,000 of the allocation of \$4 million to the Westmead project be directed towards the construction of a 104-bed ward at the Liverpool District Hospital in 1973/74 and that a further contribution be made towards the expenditure of \$1.5 million in 1974/75 which will be required to complete the ward block.

On 28 February I replied to the Premier agreeing to the allocation of the \$500,000 but stating that the question of further support for use in 1974/75 would be examined again after consideration of the report by the Hospitals and Health Services Commission. The letter sought that the ward block display some acknowledgement of the Australian Government's contribution and that it be represented on the Board of Liverpool District Hospital. It was left to the Minister for Health, Dr. Everingham, to take these matters up with the Minister for Health, in New South Wales. Dr. Everingham wrote to the New South Wales Minister for Health in March repeating the conditions of the offer of \$500,000 for Liverpool. No formal Reply has been received from the New South Wales Government to